SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING

TUESDAY 27 JANUARY 2004 AT 6.45 PM

PRESENT:
The Mayor (Councillor Mrs Pattinson), Councillor Aldersey, Bloxham, Boaden, Mrs Bowman, Bowman (S), Mrs Bradley, Earp, Firth, Mrs Geddes, Ms Glendinning, Glover, Graham, Guest, Im Thurn, Joscelyne, Knapton, Mrs Mallinson, Mallinson (J), Ms Martlew, McDevitt, Morton, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Prest, Ms Quilter, Robinson, Mrs Rutherford, Rutherford (K), Scarborough, Mrs Southward, Stevenson, Stothard, Mrs Styth, Watson (R), Weber and Weedall and Wilson

C.25/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Aktinson, Bain, Bowditch, Collier, Mrs Crookdake, Dodd, Farmer, Mrs Fisher, Hendry, Hodgson, Jefferson, McMillan, Mitchelson, Toole and Ms Watson 

C.26/04
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Mrs Mallinson declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members in respect of the item of business relating to the Learning and Skills Council Review of Post 16 Education in Carlisle.  She stated that her interest was in respect of her role as a School Governor. 

Councillor Knapton declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members in respect of the item of business relating to the Learning and Skills Council Review Post 16 Education in Carlisle.  He stated that his interest was as a Governor of Carlisle College.

C.27/04
ANNOUNCEMENTS

(a)
The Mayor

The Mayor reported that the Cumbria Police Authority had delayed setting their precept until 26 February 2004.  It had been proposed that the City Council would set the level of Council Tax at the full Council meeting on 2 March 2004.  However the delay in setting the Police Authority precept meant that the Council Tax Setting Report could not be prepared and despatched to Members a clear 5 days before that meeting.  She had therefore agreed that the ordinary meeting of the Council scheduled for 2 March 2004 would proceed as planned and that there would be a Special Meeting of the City Council on Monday 8 March 2004 at 6.45 pm to set the level of Council Tax for 2004/05.

The Mayor also announced that the City Council had made arrangements to organise and host a public debate on Regional Government.  The debate would be held on Tuesday 17 February 2004 at 6.00 pm in the Crown and Mitre Hotel.

The Mayor announced that a Race Night had been arranged at Morton Community Centre on Friday 6 February 2004.  She further announced that a Quiz Night had been arranged for Thursday 22 February 2004 which would be held in the Cumberland Inn.

(b) Leader of the Council

There were no announcements from the Leader of the Council.

(c) Members of the Executive
There were no announcements from Members of the Executive.

(d) Town Clerk and Chief Executive

There were no announcements from the Town Clerk and Chief Executive.

C.28/04
QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS AND DEPUTATIONS

Pursuant to Procedure Rules 10.1, 10.11 and 11.2 the Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported that no questions had been submitted on notice by Members of the City Council and no questions or petitions had been submitted by members of the public.

C.29/05
NOTICE OF MOTION

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported that no Notice of Motion had been submitted.

C.30/04
LEARNING AND SKILLS COUNCIL REVIEW OF POST 16 EDUCATION IN CARLISLE

Pursuant to Minute C.20/04 a copy of report CE.28/03 together with a copy of the proposal from the Federation of Carlisle Schools and a report entitled “The Carlisle College Prospective” had been circulated.  Members had previously received copies of documents from the Learning and Skills Council entitled “Post 16 Learning Provision in the Carlisle Area – A Needs Analysis” and “Proposed changes to the Organisation of 16-19 Learning in Carlisle – Preliminary Notice”.

Mr Mottershead, the Head Teacher of Trinity School, attended the meeting and presented the views of the Federation of Carlisle Schools on the review of post 16 education in Carlisle.  He set out the background to the Federation of Carlisle Schools, the work which was presently being carried out by the eight secondary schools and he detailed the proposals for the schools to work collectively and in partnership with the James Rennie School, Carlisle College, Cumbria Institute for the Arts, the Learning and Skills Council and the Local Education Authority to achieve what the Federation felt was the best possible outcome for all learners in the City.  He set out details of the proposals, the principles underpinning the proposals, the transitional arrangements and the objectives of those proposals together with a proposal for building a Carlisle City Learning Centre.

Mrs Tattersall, the Principle of Carlisle College, addressed the Council to set out the Carlisle College Perspective on the Review of Post 16 Provision in Carlisle.  She highlighted the major Capital Programme which was currently being planned for the College which once completed would place the College into the top 25% of Colleges.  She set out the current position with regards to the College in its provision of vocational education and training and detailed the Carlisle College position on the proposal to establish a Sixth Form College in Carlisle.  She commented in particular on the question of provision for 14-16 year olds, the targets set in the Federation of Carlisle Schools proposals, the question of joint curriculums so as not to duplicate provision and the funding for the City Learning Centre.

Members questioned Mr Mottershead and Mrs Tattersall on details of their presentations and following some discussion it was moved by Councillor Firth, seconded by Councillor Bradley and AGREED that:


“The City Council supports the schools, parents and students in their wish to improve performance post 16.  


The City Council supports the Schools’ plans to integrate post 16 timetables across groups of schools but discussion, deliberation and future planning for integration must include Carlisle College and the James Rennie School.


The City Council expects to see early implementation of plans and improved results from Carlisle’s pupils at year 11 and year 13 by the end of 2005/06 academic year”.

The Mayor then thanked Mr Mottershead and Mrs Tattersall for attending the meeting and their presentations and responses to Members questions.

C.31/04
COMMUNICATIONS

There were no further communications which the Mayor wished to deal with.

(The meeting ended at 8.00 pm)
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